## **EXECUTIVE SUMMARY**

## **BOARD OF EMPLOYEE LEASING COMPANIES**

#### I. General Information

Meeting Type: Telephone Conference Call Meeting Meeting Date: Wednesday, September 17, 2003

Meeting Location: Department of Business and Professional Regulation

Northwood Centre

1940 North Monroe Street Tallahassee, Florida 32399

Members Present: Celeste Dockery, David Stroyan, Frank Crum, Jr., Kelly Lanza,

Donna Bloomer and Carlos Rodriguez

Members Absent: None

## II. Major Issues/Actions

- The board reviewed ten initial licensure applications. Four applications were approved, five were approved contingent upon receipt of additional information, and one application was denied.
- The board reviewed and approved two change of ownership applications.
- The board reviewed and approved two employee leasing company name changes.
- The board reviewed and approved three employee leasing company operation terminations.
- Ms. Celeste Dockery informed the board that she had received an invitation, from the department, for an upcoming training workshop designed for board Chairs and Vice Chairs, scheduled for September 30 and October 1. She indicated that she would not able to attend due to a prior engagement. Mr. Stroyan advised that he would not be in attendance either. Ms. Bloomer stated that she would attend in their stead.

## III. Legislation/Rule Promulgation

- Mr. John Rimes, Board Counsel, informed the board that he had responded to the Joint Administrative Procedures Committee (JAPC) with regards to the draft proposed rule to Rule 61G7-6.001, FAC, and felt that he may be able to go forward with the notice process for the rule.
- Mr. Mike Miller, General Counsel for Florida Association of Professional Employer Organization (FAPEO), informed the board that he e-mailed the draft revised rules to Ms. Woodard and Mr. Rimes for inclusion in the agenda materials for the rules workshop scheduled for October 14, 2003.

# IV. Action Required

• Ms. Chastain will have the information pertaining to the training workshop mailed to Ms. Bloomer.

Juanita Chastain Executive Director September 17, 2003